NORTH SLAVE METIS ALLIANCE

facsimile transmittal

PO Box 340 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N3



RECEIVED

APR 2 3 2003

MACKENZIE VALLEY
ENVIRON:MENTAL IMPACT
REVIEW BOARD

То:	Glenda Fratton		Fax:	867 766 7 074	REVIEW BOA
From:	Kris Johnson		Date:	April 23, 2003	
Re:	Changes to Jan 29 Mee	ting Notes	Pages;	3 (including cover)	
cc:			-		
□ Vrge	nt 🛘 For Review	☐ Please (Comment.	☐ Please Reply	☐ Please Recycle
IMENTS	·				
				, and the second second	
				/	

THIS MESSAGE WAS MEANT FOR THE USE OF THE ADDRESSEE AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL.

If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone (867) 873-9176,

Thank you.

Ph: (867) 873-9176

Fax: (867) 669-7442

EMail: general@nsma.net

NORTH SLAVE METIS ALLIANCE

PO Box 340 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N3



Mackenzie Vallcy Environmental Impact Review Board Box 938, 5102-50th Ave., Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

April 23, 2003

Attn: Glenda Fratton,

Re: Changes to the Jan. 29, 2003 Meeting Notes

Dear Glenda,

Please find attached the changes the NSMA would like made to the January 29, 2003 meeting notes.

Thank you for your attention to this matter,

Kris Johnson

Land & Resource Coordinator North Slave Métis Alliance

18676697442

#51163

Requested Changes to the January 29, 2003 Meeting Notes

We would request the following additions to those minutes under the Introductions section:

NSMA

"Rachel Crapeau asked Gartner Lee to explain the role they would be playing in the rest of the process. It was explained that Gartner Lee would provide technical advice to the Board. In response to Janct Hutchison's question, staff advised the Board had not yet decided if those reports would be released to the parties.

Alan Erlich indicated he would not be comfortable doing a first draft of the reasons for the Board and needs Gartner Lee's assistance on the technical aspects. John Donihee would also review it for rules of legal fairness. Glenda Fratton will help draft sections of the report along with a group of Gartner Lee consultants. After the draft goes through channels large chunks of Gartner Lee's work may go before the Board."

Under the Prehearing conference section the following points should be noted:

The NSMA was one of the parties to raise concerns about timelines and noted that the Board has discretion to adjust the schedule to make the process fair. Specifically, Janet Hutchison raised concerns that the Board was willing to make arbitrary changes to the workplan without consulting the parties but would not make changes at the parties' request. Janet Hutchison noted that changing the schedule is inappropriate and that the Board is already aware the process is placing undue stress on Aboriginal communities and their resources. Rachel Crapeau noted that their people were already booked and had other matters scheduled. The change is not appropriate. They will not be able to participate.

Glenda Fratton indicated that parties did not have to have matters finalized at the Prehearing Conference. Janet Hutchison noted that was not what the Prehearing Conference guide indicates. Mr. Azzolini indicated that all document exchange must occur by the date of the PHC. Janet Hutchison noted her understanding was that the PHC was the time to disclose all issues and documents to funnel down the issues. Mr. Azzolini refers to the PHC as a "drop dead date". Janet Hutchison indicated that while this was, in the NSMA's view, a gross violation of procedural fairness- it was their understanding that that was the process as set out in the PHC guide. Alan Erlich commits to clarifying this point.

Alan Erlich notes that it is not the most productive use of hearing time to bring all your issues to the Board. Janet Hutchison notes that the Board has discretion to hear whatever they feel is relevant and appropriate.

Board staff suggests there are no further concerns regarding hearings not being in the communities. Janet Hutchison advises that it is still a concern- it is just clear that the Board is not going to do anything to change the location. Janet Hutchison notes that there are still many outstanding items from the technical sessions and that no decision has been received regarding the reasons for refusing IR's and invites the Board to consider how that affects the deadlines set for technical reports and the Prehearing conference.